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MEMORANDUM

TO: Gregg Mandsager, City Administrator

FROM: Roger Kirby, Director WPCP

DATE: April 1, 2010

RE: Change Order #3

Attached you will find Change Order # 3 for the WPCP Renovation Project. Change Orders
# 1 and #2 resulted in a total change of an additional $11,117. This change order includes 20
modifications to the original contract for a total of $40,744. There are a number of credits as
well as additional work but the main change is in the update of our SCADA system. The
systems integrator suggested we do an evaluation of our existing systenL After the study,
including testing of our system a recommendation was made to replace some of the fiber
optic cable and reconfigure the system so if there is a failure in one of the facilities it will
only affect that area and not the entire system as it now exists. The $37,471 price to correct
this problem is very reasonable and it is a lot more cost effective than trying to do this later
when we have a problem. The other major cost is $11,995 for two additional Dissolved
Oxygen Probes in our Aeration Tanks. These additional probes will allow us to more closely
monitor our process to get the optimum treatment and save money by not using excess air to
meet our requirements.
Our total change orders are just under $52,000 for a $16,000,000 project. This is very
reasonable (.3 %). I do not anticipate any further large change orders on this project. We do
have a few that we are currently working on but most of the major components are either
started or delivered and most of the deep digging is completed.
Please include this item on the agenda for the April 15, 2010 Council Meeting. I would
recommend the council approve Change Order # 3 as submitted. I will get the original
change Orders to Fran for signatures.
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